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18-Mar-21 – Public Services and Procurement Canada must determine whether the proposed Correct Fuel Tank Deficiencies project at 350 King Edward located in Ottawa, Ontario is likely to cause significant adverse environmental effects.
To help inform this determination, PSPC is inviting comments from the public respecting that determination. All comments received will be considered public and may be posted online. For more information, individuals should consult the Privacy Notice on the Registry website.
Written comments must be submitted by April 17, 2021 to:
Environment, Health and Safety
2720 Riverside Drive, Ottawa, Ontario
TPSGC.RCNLVEEListedeControle-NCRECMPChecklist.PWGSC@tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca 
[bookmark: _Toc13819791][bookmark: _Toc13823193][bookmark: _Toc14963754][bookmark: _Toc14966152][bookmark: _Toc14966202][bookmark: _Toc15075291][bookmark: _Toc16779904][bookmark: _Toc16780306]The Proposed Project
[bookmark: _GoBack]The existing fuel oil system serving 350 King Edward Avenue's life safety emergency genset and two (2) client gensets have been identified during their annual inspections that they are not in conformance with the current fuel oil code for fuel oil burning equipment CAN/CSA B139-15 - Installation code for oil-burning equipment. The fuel system is identified and registered under ECCC# 00003613.
The objective of this project is to correct deficiencies within the fuel-oil system to satisfy codes for oil-burning equipment. The generators will also be inspected to determine the existing condition for generators.
